
TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

Andrew Jackson State Office Bldg. 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 

Nashville, TN 37243-0001 

January 3, 2023 

Paul Davidson 
Waller Lansden Dortch & Davis, LLP 
511 Union Street, Suite 2700 
P.O. Box 19896 
Nashville, TN 37219 
Paul.Davidson@wallerlaw.com 

Re:  Petition of Piedmont Natural Gas Company, Inc. To Offer The Voluntary 
GreenEdge Program And For The Commission To Issue An Accounting Order 
Authorizing The Company To Maintain A Deferred Account For Recording 
Associated Costs And Revenues 

Dear Mr. Davidson: 

To assist the Commission in its evaluation of this matter, please respond to the following requests 
for information: 

1. Will any partial payment received from a customer be first applied to their regulated gas
services?

A response is requested by 1:00 pm on January 13, 2023.  In accordance with the Commission’s 
rules, please submit your response electronically by email to tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with one 
hard copy mailed to the Docket Manager.  Should you have questions or need clarification of this 
request, please contact Grace Marek at grace.marek@tn.gov or at (615) 770-6958. 

Sincerely, 

David Foster, Director 
Utilities Division  

 cc:  Docket File 

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket 
Room on January 3, 2023 at 2:23 p.m. 
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